Minutes of the Parish Meeting of Kirmington & Croxton Parish Council, held on Tuesday 5^{th} July, 2016, at Kirmington Bowls Club.

Present - Cllr Marsden, Cllr Page, Cllr Green, Cllr Gallimore, Cllr Bridges Also present - Clerk, Cllr Peter Clark & Inspector Tim Harvey

01.07.16- To note Apologies for Absence

Cllr D'Souza, Cllr Wells, Cllr Walton, Cllr Richard Hannigan

02.07.16 - <u>Declarations of Interest need to be remade and recorded in the</u> minutes even if an interest has been declared in the register

Cllr Marsden declared a personal interest in any Airport or Aviation issues, as he works in the Aviation Industry; he also declared an interest in Bristow Helicopters as he is undertaking some consultancy work. Cllr Marsden declared an interest on item 06.07.16, as he works in the Airport Industry and is a Member of the Airport Consultative Committee. Cllr Marsden declared an interest on item 09.07.16(a), regarding highway issues on the C137, as he owns a property accessed by this road.

03.07.16- <u>To confirm the minutes of the meetings held on 7th June 2016</u> 17.06.16 - Cllr Green advised the Memorial Stone HAS been cleaned. With this amendment the minutes were approved as a true and accurate record. Proposed by Cllr Bridges and seconded by Cllr Page.

04.07.16 - <u>Public Participation</u> None

05.07.16 - <u>To receive the Chairmans Report - an update on decisions taken at previous meetings</u>

Cllr Marsden reminded the Councillors the Best Kept Village competition judging will be during the period 25/07/16 - 07/08/16.

06.07.16 - <u>To receive an update from the Airport Consultative Committee</u> <u>meeting and Noise Monitoring</u>

Cllr Marsden advised Inspector Tim Harvey of the Parish Councils concerns regarding the lack of signage on the C137 and the potential risk to the public when from the Helicopters downdraft. Cllr Peter Clark agreed to chase this issue direct with Steve Harrison. Cllr Marsden will also raise this issue at the next ACC meeting on 13^{th} July.

The latest noise monitoring figures available were for the month of April and were all within Government guidelines.

07.07.16 (a) - <u>To receive any updates from NATS and discuss any items to be raised at the next NATS meeting and any further Police Matters and any updates on Country & Wildlife Crime</u>

Cllr Clark advised the villages of North & South Killingholme are also experiencing vandalism caused by youths.

(b) - Discussion with Inspector Tim Harvey (North Lincolnshire Community Policing) regarding local crime incidents

Cllr Marsden brought Tim up to speed with the local crimes that have been occurring and conveyed the Parish Councils concerns.

Tim advised he will ask PCSO Lewis Munday to attend future Parish Council meetings to provide any updates.

Tim advised that the PCSO has followed up the village incidents by visiting the suspected youths and their parents, but no charges have been brought as there is no evidence. He has also been to the Secondary school in Brigg to give general talks regarding crime implications.

Tim advised Cllr Hannigan is looking into arranging a Local Neighbourhood Watch group in Kirmington.

Cllr Gallimore advised Tim of the speeding issues within Croxton. He has agreed to patrol the area in a Police vehicle to see if this helps.

Tim will provide Lee Fuller's mobile number so residents and Councillors can report non-urgent crimes direct to the Local police; but stressed any urgent incidents should still be reported by dialing 999.

08.07.16 - To receive a report from Local Councillors updating the Parish Council on activities within North Lincolnshire Council and determine further action

Cllr Clark advised Singleton Birch appear to be sending 50% of their Lorries via Brocklesby Park.

The Barnetby Top roundabout is scheduled to be finished in August.

09.07.16 - (a)To consider any further Highways matters within the Parish for the Clerk to take up with North Lincolnshire Council

Cllr Hannigan has received letter from local resident regarding the school

safety zone. This is being dealt with direct by the Deputy Leader of North Lincolnshire Council.

Cllr Gallimore advised the parking issue at the Beeches in Croxton has stopped, as NLC have installed new signs to prevent parking on the verges. However there are suspicions of unknown business activity due to the amount of cars visiting. **It was resolved** - Clerk to write to Martin Wilson (Enforcement at NLC) to investigate.

Clerk also to write to Harry Metcalf (NLC Parking Enforcement) to report lorry regularly parking outside the Bowls Club in Kirmington obstructing the footpath.

Cllr Gallimore expressed concerns that the Croxton Clean up still has been carried out. Also to ask when Kirmington paths will be resurfaced. **It was resolved** Clerk to write to Highways at NLC to chase and cc Richard Hannigan.

(b) - Any updates from Tim Allen regarding the Parish Paths Partnership None

10.07.16 - <u>To receive planning decisions made by North Lincolnshire Council</u> and consider any planning applications received where comments have to be <u>submitted before the next meeting</u>
None

11.07.16 - Any Updates from Singleton Birch

Cllr Gallimore advised the entrance to the Bio Mass site will be installed soon. Also to invite Singleton Birch Representative to the September/October meeting.

12.07.16 -(a) - To discuss progress on the Playing Field and work to date Cllr Green will inspect the Playing Field due to Cllr Wells being on holiday.

Cllr Page suggested the surplus Lawnmower be loaned to the Church. It was resolved that Clerk to write to Nicky to ask if this would be of use to the Church. Advising they would be responsible for maintenance costs and although the Parish Council still would insure the mower there will be a disclaimer for any injuries caused, etc. If accepted Clerk to draw up Loan agreement and disclaimer.

- (b) A report on the Street Party to Celebrate the Queen's 90th Birthday Cllr Green advised there was an excellent turnout, approximately 100 residents attended. Good atmosphere and a profit of £84.90 was made which was donated to the Church.
- (d) Any update on the quote obtained for the post/stake to hold the car playing field gate back when open

 Complete remove from agenda
- (e) Any update on the replacement of the Junior swings Clerk awaiting new shackles.

All agreed once received to pass to Cllr Wells upon his return from holiday to install.

13.07.16 - <u>To discuss any further ideas for the layout of the Parish Council</u> Website

More photos have recently been uploaded.

Cllr Page provided more to the Clerk to go on the website.

Clerk to display further info on the 166 Squadron event.

- 14.07.16 <u>Any updates regarding Broadband Speeds in the Parishes</u> No updates remove from agenda.
- 15.07.16 <u>Any update on the work for making good the War Memorial Stone in Kirmington Churchyard</u>

Completed - remove from agenda.

16.07.16 - <u>To consider arrangements for the Remembrance Day event 2016</u> Cllr Marsden advised the British Legion may attend with their standard. Clerk to invite AVM Paul Robinson to attend.

Cllr Marsden will invite the RAFSNA to attend with their standard.

17.07.16 - <u>To consider wreaths required for the 166 Squadron Event</u>

It was resolved - Clerk to order from Ehrets the usual Parish Council wreath. Also to order Dutch Flag wreath. Cllr Page will collect from Ehrets as normal

With the agreement of Wg Cmdr. Tony Lark, it was resolved Clerk to invite

to this event - AVM Paul Robinson, MP Martin Vickers, Dutch Air Attaché (Cllr Green/Hannigan will invite), Look North (Cllr Marsden will invite Jill Archbold).

Cllr Green advised the pub will probably be closed on the day of this event, but the Church may put an event on.

18.07.16 - Any update on the Old Nissan Huts

Cllr Green advised he believes the Land at the entrance of the huts is owned by Brocklesby Estate and the huts are owned by Pete Coleman of Coleman Electrical. Clerk to forward this information onto Cllr D'Souza.

19.07.16 - Correspondence

None

20.07.16 - Accounts

(b) To approve the June accounts -

These were approved as a true and accurate record. Proposed by Cllr Page and seconded by Cllr Green.

21.07.16- Minor Items

Cllr Marsden asked if other Councillors are having issues with electricity power surges. Cllr Page replied yes Kirmington appears to have these issues. Cllr Marsden will contact Northern Power direct to update.

Cllr Green advised the pub is going up for auction shortly and is concerned with the village memorabilia. It was resolved for himself and Cllr Hannigan to remove this so it isn't lost.

Cllr Green advised the Carnival will be held on the field on 21st August.

Clerk to advise NLC the street sign stating 'Main Street' outside Globe Palm needs replacing.

22.07.16- Agenda Items for the next meeting

No additional items.

23.07.16 - To confirm the date and time of the next meeting as Tuesday 13^{th} September, 2016 at $7.30 \, \text{pm}$